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WEDNESDAY - QCTOBER 26, 1989 —

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: We'll call to order the

Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting for october 25th,

1989.

First item on the agenda is taking of the roll.
Commissioner Robinson, not being present, gsitting in his

place will be Commissioner Vincent Loffredo.
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OLD BUSINESS
3.1.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Zoning Code
text amendment and map amendments to divide the existing
downtown B-1 zone into three zones. Proponent P & %2 Comm.

COMMISSIONER PILLARELLA. Move to table.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Motion made and
seconded to table. All those in favor?

(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

(Whereupon, there was a’ nay response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Motion carries.
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3.2.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Void.
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3.3
CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Request for release of
cash deposit 1f the Royal Oak subdivision. Applicant/agent
Carriage Capital Corp./Nick Pomeranz.
Okay, it looks like everybody is ready to
release. Ig there a motion to release the cash deposit?
(Whereupon there was a motion by Vice Chairman
Loffredo; seconded by Commissioner Gadomski)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Is there any
discussion? (No response.) If not, all those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.) The motion carries.
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Void.

3.4.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO:

There's nothing there.
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3.5

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO:

Request for final

approval of lot 12 of the Orchard Hill Subdivision.

Applicant/agent Dean Thomasson.

set, Georde?

What's your pleasure?

No comments. Is this all

(Whereupoon, there was a motion to approve by

Commissioner Shapiro; seconded by Vice

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO:

response.) All those in favor?

Any

(Whereupon, there was an aye

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO:

response.

The motion carries.

Any

Chairman Loffredo.

discussion? (No

vote.)

opposed? (No
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3.6.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Special
Exception to convert an existing puilding from an automobile
leasing business to a new use as a used autoﬁobile retail
sales and automobile leasing business. Applicant/agent John
E. Burr/Fortuna & Cartelli.

(Whereupon, there was a Motion by Commissioner
Shapiro; seconded by Commissioner Pillarella that having
found all requirements have been met . )

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Was everybody present at
the last meeting? You were not, right, Commissioner
Passanissi?

COMMISSIONER PASSANISSI: No.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO:: The rest of us were. SO
that means six that are eligible. Any discussion? (No
response.) If not, all those in favor?

(Whereupon there was an aye response. )

CHAIRMAN CIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.) The motion carries.
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NEW BUSINESS
4.1.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposéd Special
Exception to permit the conversion of an existing building
located at 184-186 South Main Street, a MX Zone, to a beauty
salon and an office. Applicant/agent Sharon and William
Kowaleski/Atty Bengston.

Didn't we deal with ﬁhis once?

MR. REID: It was something similar. They
withdrew it and didn't act on it, and now they're back for
another location. And they're here for establishing a date
of a Public Hearing. |

MR. BENGSTON: We're moving down the street.

The property involved has a commercial use on
the first floor. It's a realAestate office right now. An
apartment on the second floor.

CHAIRMAN CIONFRIDDO: How about December
13th?

MR. BENGSTON: Fine.

(Whereupon, there was a Motion by Vice Chairman
Loffredo; second by Commissioner Shapiro for December 13th)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in favor?

(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (no responsg

he Motion carries.
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4.2.
CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Special
Exception to permit a day care center located at 56 Peck
Road. Applicant/agent Emily Gonzalez/Atty. Thomasson.
You're simply seeking a --
MR. THOMASSON: We like to schedule a Public.
hearing, please.
{Whereupon, there was a motion by Commissioner

Gadomski; seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo for the 13th of

December.) #

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any discussion? (No

response.) If not, all those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye response. )

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.) The motion carries.
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CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Special Exception to
construct a storage building on Thomas Street. Applicant
/agent Middletown Public Works Department/Salvatore C.
Fazzino, Director. |

You're just looking for a public hearing, right?

MR. FAZZINO: Right.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: December 13th.

(Whereupon,‘tﬁere was a motion by Ccommissioner
Shapiro; seconded by commissioner Gadomski for December
13th.}

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any discussion? (No
response.,) If not, all those in favor?

(Whereupon, there was an aye vote.)

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.) Motion carries.
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4.4,

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Request for G.S. 8-24
reviéw féf 1and acquisition on the nOrthefly side of |
Wadsworth Street petween Long Lane and Sﬁow Schopl.
Applicant/agent Middlgtown public Works Department.

‘MR. REIF: Yes; you ﬁan aét on that tonight.
it's a tiny piece of land’— we're Lrying to --

(Whereupon, there was a Motion by Commissioner

_Gadomski; seconded by Vice Chairman Loffredo for a G.S.

8-24)
CﬁAIRMﬁN GIONEBIBDO: Is there any.
discussioné (No response.) If not, all those in favor?
(Whereupon, there was an aye responée.)

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: = Any opposed? (No

response.) The motion carries.
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I ' 4.5,
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Special
Exception to pérmit,a food marked at the Sunoco gas station

located on Washington street. Applicant/agent sun Refining

and Marketing Company/Atty. Thomasson.
h Public hearing?

" MR. THOMASSON: 1I'd like to request a public

hearing, please. .
CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: IS there a Motion for ,

1

12-137

1

\(Whereupon, there was a motion by Commissioner
pillarella; seconded Dby Commissioner Gadomski)
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO:  Any discussion? (No
respdnse;) 1f not, all those in favor:
{Whereupon, there was an aye response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

‘response.) Motion carries.

A
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4.6.

CHAIRMAN_GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Special
Exception to permit addition of a neighborhood store to an
existing gas station at 237 South main Street.
Applicant/agent Pritson Overseas Inc. dba Star Gas/peter
Flynn.

George, how long in those files do we estimate
all these public hearings we've already scheduled? We have
1, 2, 3, 4, now.

MR. REIF: I haven't added them up; but T
don't think you have any choice. You have 49 days to that
meeting, and with the agsumption that you're not going to --

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Is there a motion for
the 13th?

(Whereupon, there was a motion by Commissioner
Shapiro; seconded by Commissioner Gadomski for the 13th of
December.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All in favor?

(Whereupon, there was an aye response.)

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed? (No

response.) The motion carries.

1
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CHAIEMAN GIONFRIDDO: Proposed Zonind Code
text amendment to modify Section 21.09A, Modification of
Frontagé and Area Requirements; Applicant/agent Tuttle Road
Associates/Robert C. Fusari.

(Whereupon, thére was a motion by Commissioner
Gadomski; seconded Dby Commissioner Shapiro to approve)
| CHAIﬁMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any discussion? (No
response. ) i% not, all those in favor?
’ (Wheéeﬁpon, thgre wag an aye responsge. )’

CHAIRMAN GIONFﬁIDDO: Any opposed? (No

regsponse.) Motion carries. i
Okay, we'll now move to the Public Hearing.

E

We'll have the Secretary read the legal notice.
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PUBLIC HEARING.
1.
SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Legal Notice.
Middletovn planning and Zoning Commission Public hearing,
Ooctober 25, 1989, 7:00 p.M. in the Council Chambers, deKoven
Drive, Middletown, Connecticut. Above legal notice
appeared twice in the Middletown press: Friday, October 13,

1989 and Friday, october 20, 1989.
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1.

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Item 1: Continued:
Proposal to amend the text portion of the Plan of
Development as adopted in 1976. The Plan is the
Commission's recommendation for the future development Of
the City using a statement of goals: objectives and programs
for the physical and economic development of the
municipality. The plan is authorized to include a
comprehensive 1ist of topics such as: population, housing,
natural resources, openl space, recreation, transportation,
economic development, and current and future land use. The
plan is to be designed to provide for the coordinated
development of the municipality with the greatest efficiency
and economy for the general welfare and prosperity of its
people. A COpPY of the proposal has peen filed in the office
of the Town Clerk.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Bill or George, do you
want to —- 1 know, you have some suggested changes in your
draft, if you'd like to review those with us.

MR. WARNER: After meetings with Eleanor
Kelgsey and Attorney Baldwin, the planning and Zoning
Department proposes the amendments which you have before
you, to the Open Space & Natural Resource Chapters.

These amendments were mnade part of the Plan of

Development Record and were available in the Planning and
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zoning Office.

For the most part, these changes are quite
minor. I just want to emphasize that this plan is not set

in stone. After its adoption it can be amended aﬁd future
studies to support the plan and introduce further expertise
can be undertaken and adopted as part of the plan.

As a matter of fact, future detailed studies are
strongly recommended in the economic and transportation
chapters of this plan. These future studies on
transportation and the economy can only compliment and
enhance this flexible plan of development.

The Planning and Zoning Department strongly
recommends that the Planning and Zoning Ccommission adopt and
then use and build upon this Plan of Development, which will
represent the skeletal framework for the City's future.

Unless, you want me to go into some of the
amendments, which are pretty minor, that's abbut it.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: George;, what we talked
about the last meeting, the Westfield Traffic Study, that
would then be incorporated in this and any other one's the
Commission decides to do?

MR. REIF: Absolutely.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Does the Commission
have anything to address to staff, or do we just want to

hear from the public, who is obviously here to --
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COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOFFREDO: T had raised at
the last meeting, the reguest for a legal opinion. Can you
comment on that?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: The request got in but
was not in time for her to have it ready for this evening.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOFFREDO: In light of
that, and I know the concern here regarding the possible,
you know, with the election change over, Wwho's going to bhe
here and who's not. Just for the record, I'd like to note
that, based on the statutory citations that govern municipal
Planning and Zoning 8-23, on Page 97, of the book, entitled,
nStatutes Governing Municipal Planning and Zoning", prepared
py the Office of Policy and management, and dated, revised to
January 1, 1989. 1 would like to suggest, in light of the
concern that has been raised, and maybe we can recess, and
Steve, for a few of us to just take a look if the suggestion
ig a valid one. So it's just a suggestion that I'd like to
raise it now for comment and discussion by whoever wishes to
so note it.

Chapter 1 in the introduction states purpose and
legal basis for the plan, and it quotes in part 8-23, in
part. What I'm suggesting 1is that the end of the 8-23
there is a series of citations based on a number of court
cases that have been heard, and in part, one of the

citations, and there may be others as well, cites the
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following: Powver of development is a broader significance
than zoning and two terms are not interchangeable. Planning
denotes a systematical development municipality to promote
general welfare and prosperity of its people, while zoning
is concerned primarily with use of property.

It goes on another citation, 155, C-59, says,
"Recommendation in plan of development pursuant to this sectid
designating appropriate use of various areas in town is
primarily is merely advisory and does not bind the Zoning
Commission."

My suggestion and recommendation so there is no
misunderstanding in light of these legal citations, and in
1ight of the fact, that Chapter 1, clearly addresses purpose
and legal basis for the plan; and the fact ve don't have a
legal opinion, but we have an up to date book of the
Statutes dealing with planning and zoning, within this
booklet, there are clearly set -- they are included, set
forth, there are clearly several citations that make it
- explicit and clear, that this is merely advisory and does
not bind. And I think, that part of the concern that's
been expressed that I've heard; that I've read about and is
expected at a public hearing, I'm suggesting that the
chapter 1 introduction include this evening, if we're going
to act without a legal opinion, at least to our knowledge,

and to the best of our knowledge, that we're acting in a

n
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manner that recognizes that and we would so incorporate such
appropriate citation this evening. And then in the future;
if, whenever, next month of whatever, the city's Attorney,
upon review, finds that this is inappropriate, that section
could be amended to properly inciude the proper citation.

So for the record; 1'd like to suggest that.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: 1 don't have any problem
with that because it's always been my understanding, that
the Plan of Development is an advisory, and it really doesn't
take effect, so to speak, until such time as the zoningd
regulations or the maps or vhatever are changed to conform
to it; so I don't have any problem with that being made part
of any plan that we adopt.

Okay. dJust for the record, our whole contingent
of regular members are present.

(Commissioner Robinson took his seat at the table)

But, obviously, Commissioner passanissi will not
pe able to vote on Itel 1 because he nissed some of these
matters, so when it comes to a vote, Commissioner Loffredo
will be voting in his place.

Any members of the Board wishing to be heard on
the plan, now is your opportunity on the text portion we're
talking about nowv. Ttem 2 is the maps, put we're talking
now about the written text.

MRS. KELSEY: My name is Eleanor Kelsey, 241
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Higby Road.

1 did not realize that the public Hearing would be
in two separate parts, maps portion and text portion. From
the content of my talk tonight, I hope that you can decipher
one from the other without me having to come up again.

What I'm going to talk about, basically., is
fairness. And fairness is something that, I think, is very
much lacking in this plan.

Jim Gibbons, Cooperative rxtension Service of the
University of Connecticut, wrote a book for towns to use as
a guide in its mapping techniques as a pre-requisite to help
conceive a plan of development.

The plan before you is very much unlike that bhook
of Mr. Gibbons. His book appears to handle material in a
very logical and fair manner. This text does not do that.
it does just the opposite. His book made available mapping
techniques that had not been used before. It was clearly
his intention to have common terminology used to enable - wai
minute - common terminology found in his book used by towns
across the State to enable all to know what the other was
talking about. Not in this case; not in this text.

We would have to be Chinese lawyers to understand everyone

else's terminology at the state Convention if we did accept

ot
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the terminology used in this book, especially, as it
pertains to open space. I'm opposed to that. I'm also
opposed to the less obvious manner in which it deals with
jdentification, preservation and protection of everything
in it from cover to cover.

I'm concerned that identification, preservation
and protection isn't just for informing more residents. it
says: It's to place open space and natural resources and
other things on the zoning map and on the map of
development.

Once we place those on the zoning map, they
aren't just for identification. This means, that later,

a simple amendment -- oh, yes, with a public notice, public
hearing and a vote on this simple amendment to the Code,
would make it legal to enforce. A Plan of Development,
then, is a forerunner to vote on regulations which we must
abide by.

Some of the issues in the Plan of Development,
2,000, deal with land, open land, farm land, open spaces,
natural resources, slopes, et cetera.

If this plan is accepted, 1 would expect that land
owners, farmers and anyone else who owns something the Town
wants, would have to be able to be at Common Council for two
nights a month for the next ten years to protect wvhat is

there's, from of all things, the town they live in.
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We should not have to be a watch dog or live in
fear that what is ours in free enterprise -- in the free
enterprise system, can be decreased in value in a Democratic
system by the town.

But if it is for the public's interest, isn't it
legal to conceive a method to protect what's good for the
town, in general? I think, that's probably true. Free
enterprise. And, now, means freedom of private business to
organize, operate for profit in a competative system without
interference DY government beyond regulation necessary to
protect the public interest and keep the national economy
in balance.

1 show a codeful of copies of the problems of
implemented preservation policies in Connecticut by Timothy
Rickfort, Department of Geology, Central connecticut State
University, whose book deals with finding ways for towns to
protect farm land.

It is difficult to see a national necessity for
farm land preservation in Connecticut. It's 490 thousand
acres of farm land are a small part of the national total of
1.3 billion acres of privately owned agricultural land.
it's source was the Agricultural Land Study in 1981. He
continues to say, "Moreover, its products could be
considered inconsequential, except that the cessasion

for Connecticut farmers and neighboring states to some
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small degree.

Connecticut's agriculture does not pass this test
that farm last should be preserved because the crops are
necessary and cannot be produced elsewhere. It is
insufficient, he argues, that the land be productive or even
prime for a practical use. His source -- Reckfort uses --
what he uses was Smith, 1938, page 206.

The State presently has about 6,700 acres at a
cost of 10,600,000.00 in the purchase of development rights
proper food production in case of world famine. There are
currently 219 applications from the 111 -- the 169 towns
offering nearly 40,000 acres more for the State's
consideration.

So getting back to what free enterprise means,
whether or not, Connecticut Land or middletown is farm land,
it's really important.

We are talking about preserving to protect public
interest. Threaten the balance of national economy. Nah,
not at all.

The State would like to save a total of 300,000
acres and making pretty good progress with it but it's
hardly a speck compared to the nationally owned 230 million
acres and the 1.3 billion acres privately owned in less th

an farming regions.

Remenmbker now, the free enterprise also means
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without interference by government regulation necessary to
protect interest, public interest and keep the national
economy in balance. That really isn't in the public
interest either that we do that in this town.

This plan goes just a 1ittle beyond regulations.
This plan is not setting elementary goals; it is getting the
state and this Town up for a pattlefield. This plan is
supposed to be a wish 1ist, as in Charley Harris' words, not
the primary tool used to set up residents for future
regulations.

I'm opposed to it. 1I'm opposed to the sneaky way
in which many chapters deal with such issues as prime
agriculture land. Most of the land is made of the same soil
types but not all are prime. T believe, that the prime
agricultural soils map that you either accept or deny is not
just the identification of prime soils but does include
prime soils in 1t. What about choice soils? Aren't they
included under the heading of prime?

1 notice the map does not have soils with
identification letters or grade gualifications on them as
1and must have if it is to be bought by the State for the
purpose of development rights. Are they really prime
agricultural soils which can be farms? Or are their houses
on them? I don't believe we can pe just judgmental about

soil types unless we check in the field by a certified Soil
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Scientist, when an A-2 classification as indicated in the
subdivision rights, and 1 believe, the Code book as well.

It appears that it can't be called prime
agricultural soil and be farmed if their are houses on the
soil. Farm land or agricultural 1and needs to be open land
but it does not have to be prime to use it primarily for the
production of something.

By designating soils in the natural resource are
used and indicating that you agree with the chapter on
natural resources and prime agricultural soils which says ve
should protect and preserve it? Just how will that be done?
With another simple change in the Code Book to include those
two items? That's how.

The regulation of natural regsources is not a must
situation for the good of the public in this town. I agree
we should save as much of our natural resources as ve cal,
as I have always known them to be.

Webster's collegiate Dictionary means and seems to
affirm this, which says, "they are industrial materials and
capacities" -- and in parenthesis"in mineral deposits or
water power supplied by nature."

Aren't you stretching it a 1ittle bit? Are
slopes, open spaces, natural features and prime agricultural
soils natural resources? What next?

I believe, that I must strongly urge you not to
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accept the amendment that includes all these that I've
already mentioned and the water sheds; the sCS Maps. These
maps have been changed and they've not even bheen disignated
as such by Mr. Warner as a major change. I do believe them
to be a major change.

For years the State of Connecticut and most of its
towns called water sheds which drain directly into the
publicly owned water supply., water sheds. The SCS maps say:
however, that water sheds and drainage basins are
synonymous. How can anyone tell from 1ooking at the map
when these water sheds oOr that one is draining into the
public water supply. Drainage pasins usually have meant the
area between two hills of any size which drain to the bottom
at a common space, which may or may not even contain and
intermittent stream. There are drainage basins all over the
city of Middletown not owned by the Ccity. If one called
water sheds and drainage bagins synonymous, one might
confuse, what the City owns with what the City might not
own, and one might be able to say, then, if there is an
agreemenﬁ to accept common terminoclogy because the book was
written by Leopold Doon (phonetic) and they didn't know the
difference that the City could control water shed and
drainage basins all over the City regardless of who owned
them. And if you happen to 1ive in an area around Or

surrounding them -- and I'm opposed to that -- wait a
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minutes -- if you happen to 1ive in an area around or
gurrounding a water shed - and I'm opposed to what the City
gsays about doing that - with referral in the text, and
already says, George Reif, in the Code Book, then you might
say, you have lost control of your own land.

What George says refers to Section 44 in your code
Book -- 42, I'm sorry. The purpose of the regulations to
provide for the protection of water which is or may be
attained from unique geologic units capable of using usable
amounts of water aguifers and areas in which surface water
drains directly into reservoirs. The boundaries of
Middletown's major aquifers amd@ water shed drainage areas
are shown on the zoning map. The word "“surrounding" is the
word I'm really concerned about, because that would mean the
wvater shed areas and all the land surround them can be
controlled by the City.

I read on this whole Section 42 and 42.1, 42.2,
42.3., Not one thing talks about surrounding land. However,
when I turn to page under Special Exceptions, it does talk
about surrounding land there - and I have circles it here.
I should mention also that it did mention land outside the
agquifer area, and I'11 read that one little area here. "The
composition and guantity of any proposed non-residential
waste to be generated including £1ly ash from hazardous waste

plant -- and proposed method of disposal of such waste
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outside the aguifer protection area".

However, the next page deals with Special
Exceptions. It doesn't really have anything to do with the
aquifer. "The development and execution of a
non-comprehensive Zoning Code are based on the division of
the city into zones which, with, the use of land andg
structures and the bulk and location of structures in
relation to the land are substantially uniform. It is
recoghized, however, that there are certain uses and
features, which, because of their unigue characteristics
cannot be distinctly clagsified or regulated in a particular
zone or zones without congsideration, in each case, on the
impact of such uses and the features upon neighboring uses an
the surrounding area compared with the public need for them
in particular jocations. Such uses and features are
therefore treated as Special Exceptions.".

I'm opposed to the stretch of the imagination to
protect, preserve and identify these water resourses and
natural resoursesto deceptively contrive —-oh, let's start
over here. I'm opposed to thig stretch of your imagination
to protect, preserve and identify these water resources and
natural resources to descriptively and susceptibly contrive
a logical, legal methodology which to create the ripe
conditions by which City Government can put forth legal

notice; hold a public hearing and vote on an issue after
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initiating but before regulating land by these methods in
the future for our town.

I'm opposed to calling anyone's land maréinal, as
designated in the chapter in prime agricultural soils. The
authors of the text weren't concerned with the soil much or
the steepness of the slopes or with suggesting that finsihed
grades be jessened in the City. put rather to decrease the
threat of development on those slopes.

Oon elevations over 400 feet, Mt. Higby is less
steep than the very Commission allowed to become the
entrance of a private road off East Street and Town colony.

If we let this POD become part of our legal system
to govern ourselves, W€ will, with simple amendment , deny
the land owner with slopes, the right to do with his
property whatever he sees fit in a temporary OF long term
basis; not just with development but even right down to
fertilizing his lawn.

In addition, I'm opposed to all the following
things on this page. I'm opposed to the current and future
1and use chapter, Page 115, which reflects it can guide the
orderly, efficient, intelligent allocation of land. This
means for a specific purpose 1ike the word "designate',
which occurs all through the plan, it implies strength and
power to stipulate rather than to be a framework.

The ROS zone must be stricken out of the other
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chapters. With reference to it other than the mention of it
in open space chapters it is now only applies to publicly
owned lands. Designate large undeveloped areas of
significant natural resources as private open space on the
1and use map. Designate, allocate, stipulate, all mean the
game thing. I believe, it still means and implies "a
taking"; natural area, natural environment. It takes some
stretch of the imagination again to include the Public Act
490 land in it which is privately owned. 1In a natural aresa
or a natural environment?

Natural area as defined by State Statute as "an
area of land or water or 1and and water containing or
partially or potentially containing plant of animal life or
geological features worthy of preservation in their natural
condition®.

But the plan of development says, to designate or
stipulate rather than encourage land owners of large parcels
of privately owned 1and as private open space for
preferential treatment with Public Act 490.

No one likes to be forced to do anything. This is
going to take more vorking together to preserve something
worth preserving.

Does the POD have the strength to indicate it

should deprive a land owner of the highest and best use of
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his property? Shouldn't we offer him some alternatives? So
it will be more likely to preserve rather than a taking.

The word "surrounding", as Itve mentioned bhefore,
ag referred to underground water, aquifers, water sheds in a
POD.

Under Section 42.1, 42.2, 42.3 in the code Books,
under a water supply or agquifer, the word (outside) appears
in 42.3, only going to f1y ash actual disposal of such
waste outside the aquifer protection area.

I mentioned before, Section 44.1, deals with
Special Exception and mentions the word sgurrounding" .

The words "Utility Land", we use that; we took that out, and
T don't know where it's going but might go somevhere. I
just want to make sure it gets in here. The word "Utility
land" does not mean Public Utility Company owned land, but
rather land designated or adapted for general use. Real

cute. I like that sneaky --—.

Some times, I believe, that it is a whole lot
wiser to ask for a pilece of pie than to take three pleces.
And, I believe, you wouldn't buy a fresh bag of spinach if
there were 30% waste more in the bag.

Well, I'm opposed to the reasoning which states on
the first full sentence of Page 77, and it starts in gquotes.
wIn this way, if these lands were to be threatened with

development the Planning & Zoning Commission could require
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a style of development which requires the naximum possible
preservation of environmental features and dedication of the
most environmentally important areas to the City or a
private land trust. Isn't that a taking, again? I would
prefer it to read, and this might be kinder: In this way if
these lands were to be threatened with development, the
Planning & Zoning commission may wish to encourage by
negotiation a style of development which could result in

the maximum possible preservation of environmental features
and a developer may then, by negotiation, deed the most
environmentally important area of the City or a private land
trust in lieu of the 10% of the open space requirement of
the entire parcel. gounds fair. At least, it's not the 30
or more percent of the bag of spinach.

In conclusion, we are all working toward the same
thing - having a great down to live in. But don't allow it
to become so regulated that we have to move somevhere else.
That's what prompted earlier settlers to move on and
develop other areas.

The more loose knit the framevork for this POD,
the longer it will endure the strains of growth

Look at the Constitution of the United States. It
allowed you this freedom to choose which is the best for our

town.

You, as notable citizens and Commissioners have a
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responsibility to this community to make this Plan of
Development the best that it can be while continuing to be
fair and honest with the citizens on how to accomplish the
goals set forth in it. Use your powers to vote, No, to make
our community a better place to live in. Not iust because
of another election coming up in twelve days. Don't accept
a piece of trash that the rest of us must shun for the next
ten years.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anyone else?

MR. BALDWIN: Mr. Chairman, Members of the
Commission, my name is Thayer Baldwin, I'm an attorney, and
1 represent here today, and I'm speaking on pehalf of
property owners and residents of Middletown, specifically.
Linda Pierce, and I'm representing them with respect to
certain property which is included on the open space map and
is located on Mt. Higby.

i have only a few observations, but I do want
before I get in them, to thank the Chair for his courtesy in
establishing at the last hearing, an opportunity to discuss
these issues and to thank the Planning & zoning Staff for
their response, their initiatives and their openess to full
and frank discussion of jssues, which, I believe, that we
had at the time. It was, I'm sure, everybody's hope that

discussion could result in obviating the necessity for me
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coming here and talking to the Commission. However, Ve yere
not able to reach that agreement, really based on, not SO
much a dispute over language. And I must say. that there
have been significant improvements to the language in the
Open Space Section, if it's what you choose to adopt, to
which Mr. Warner reported earljer. I think they are
important and significant changes. I don't think they are
wminor and technical, and I think, they went some ways to
correct language. What they did not do was attack, I think,
the problemn which exists with this.

I want to talk about three basic aspects of it.
One, is the way the plan is written and the chilling effect
it has on property values with no specific action of the
City.

T want to talk about specifically Category No. 2,
which is designated for acquisition category. in 1light of
the fact, that referendum which is pending has not yet been
adopted.

I want to talk briefiy about technical defects.
In the process, 1 think, we've bheen going through, in order
to encourage in the end, this Commission to be cautious
about what it's doing, and at least, with respect to the
Open Space Section, which is what I intend to talk about,
not being precipitous and not adopting it at this time.

That could be done by either putting off the adoption of
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the plan or as wve said before, adopting the plan in putting
of f the open spaces section, more specifically, the chilling
effect.

We've talked a 1ot in the two nights I've bheen
here at hearings. I think, there have been more than that.
but I've been here for two of them. We've talked a lot
about what is law and what is not law and how does law work
and is this binding and what are we doing here after all?
We're really not doing anything here except setting a goal.
Well, that true and it's not true. TIt's effective of lavw
and it is not effective of law. I think we all know them.
and we work with them and work with them. What we do know
is the law empovers you to make this plan. The law also
requires you to make a Plan of Development if you're going
to do other things, and you've done it. The law also
requires you to make that plan bring up to date every ten
years, doesn't mean you have to change it, but to bring it
up to date. It empowers you to change it, as vwe said
earlier, any time you want to. But what the Plan of
Development does, once adopted, is that it has both direct
legal impact on property and it has indirect impact on
property. which is what I mean, by the chilling effect. Iu:
think, that's what people are talking about here and trying

to stimulate some understanding of some consciousness of;,
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with respect to the law.

In the Zoning ordinance, both the zone changes and
special exceptions have as one of their criteria,
consistency with the comprehensive plan. Now, that doesn't
mean if you have X in a plan, that a special exception,
which is contrary to it, won't be granted. It doesn't mean
that if you have X in a plan that a zone change which is
applied for, which is contrary to it, won't be granted. But
what it does mean is, that if the Zoning Board of Appeals of
the Planning & Zoning Commission, depending on which has the
jurisdiction of the particular acts I'm talking about,
chooses not to, for whatever reason, that plan and being
incongistent can be a sustainable basis for that. That
doesn't mean that iegal rights are being defined now;
they're not. Yyou're adopting goals. But you are providing
the basis for legal rights to bhe affected. Does that have a
legal restriction on property? NoO, not literally. But,
you're drawing maps and you're writing language which has a
chilling effect on it for knowing buyers. You are burdening
the value of that i1and by adopting a plan which,
gpecifically;, affects it.

So when people say to this commission, I
understand, you say this isn't a legal binding restriction
on my property, but 1 feel that it binds me Or affects me;

that's what they're talking about, because you are
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identifying specifically, in a more specific way, property
of these people in which they have investments and they vant
to exercise their rights to develop it, even in light of
your statutory right to restrict that development in the
context of zoning or in the context of taking that property.

I don't think it's useful because there are
laﬁyers on this Commission, for me to talk about when action
of a Zoning Commission or when action of an Inland's
Commission -- Tnlands/Wetlands Commission becomes a taking.
it's very complicated law.

There are times there {s a threshhold that you get
buy when an action by a city or a State body amounts to a
taking and the property owner has a right to come to the
Town and say: Pay me what the property was worth when you
took it!

You adopted a plan in 1965, and you adopted an
up-date in 1976. Those plans that you adopted do not affect
my client's property in the same way that the plan you
adopt today is. The plan you adopt today -~ and my client's
property is in an R-45 Zone. My client's property is rich
in natural resources. I think, Eleanore's distinction about
natural resources and preservation of nature are two
different things. It's rich in natural resources; rich in
stone and rich in natural water. And the property has value

with respect to all three of these things, which a
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developer might or a person might want to buy. Obviously,
if they bought it and wanted to subdivide it, they'd have
to come before this Commission under those regulations which
are also there. But when there is a map in the plan and
there is a language that you have here in the Open Space
section which talks about designating that property now to
pe taken, and it talks about wanting to do gpecific things
with that property; that has a chilling affect on that
potential buyer. The buyer isn't going to come to that
property. That property is going to be dormant. He's not
going to come to that property because he can go develop
property which isn't designated open space. Now, that's
what you're trying to do, and I understand the public
purpose of it, but what it does is burden the value of the
property owner's property without a taking. That chilling
affect is what we're talking about here, and that chilling
affect can be avoided by simply identifying on your map the
plian of Development privately owned undeveloped land,
whether it's farm land or anything else; then you're

simply describing a fact and then stating a goal which is,
to, as part of your plan, to acquire on behalf of the State
or purchase, which is a new languade, a certain percentage
of land; land of a certain naﬁure without specifically
identifying a parcel or property that then burdens and

reduces that man's property values. It's possible to do
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without have the affect that this plan has.

Yyou don't have to throw the baby of preservation
out just becéuse you act in a way which protects soue
private owners or a group of private owners rights to enjoy
their property value until you, the Town, come and say, You
know, I'd like to acquire your property bhecause it's
important for Flora and it's important for Fauna and it's
important for other aspects of it.

What you've done here to my client's property
ig said, we instead of having one open space category on our
map, we're going to have three; one of them is going to say
we want to acquire that property. and you put on the map
pefore -- excuse my reference to the map. pefore 1 get to
that section, I hope you‘ll incorporate these remarks, Mr.
Chajrman, in that -- you put on the map his property is
there, and that tells anybody who is a knowledgeable buyer
not to come and have anything to do with that property or
the property around it. Then when the town comes to take
the property -- not to take it, but to negotiate a purchase
to acquire - when the town comes to acquire it, it then has
the advantage, of course, of the reduced property values.
And this is what the people are upset about.

It's not that they are upset about open space
acquisition, because they are prepared to éeil, after

negotiation for falilr value to the town, of the open space.
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They're upset about what happens to their property in the
mean time, and, I thing, that has not been clearly said. and
I think, it's an important thing for the Planning Commission
to take into consideration.

CHATIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: May I ask you a question?

. MR. BALDWIN: Sure. I'm sorry. T didn't mean
to go on. I'm open for guestions at any time.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Based on the suggestion
that you are makiné, it would be your suggestion to us; that
if we were to go along with your idea about re-defining open
gpace the way you are suggesting, that we, basically, delete
the Open Space Section this evening; ¢o back and re-define
it in some different way. as you suggested, and come back
and approve it and come back at a later date. That's what
you're really asking us to do.

'MR. BALDWIN: Yes, that's the relief I'm asking
you to do today.

CHATRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay.

MR. BALDWIN: I do want to go on and just say
two more things, briefly.

I think, that would be good for another reason,
and that is, that you have, I think, 1ooking forward out of
the Planning Department, a referendum on your ballot for the
purpose of acquisition in the Town's name of land which is

now privately held and undeveloped, but that has not been
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passed.

If you adopt the plan here today, which in the
hurry to adopt the plan which identifies land for
acquisition;, and then that referendum fails, then there are
not resources available. There's been a specific denial of
those resources available to purchase land designated for
acquisition. And then what that does is leave the map and
the plan which has a chilling affect without the capacity to
purchase.

There are many people who think you have
ambitiously identified private undeveloped land for
acquisition. That is, there's a lot of acreage, and that
the five million dollars doesn't begin to reach the value
that's necessary to acquire any of it, anyway; but, at
least, Lf there were a specific action of the Town on the
record with the money set aside for that purpose, there
would be a hope upon among the people whose land has been
identified for purchase, that there might be a basis to sit
down and get into serious negotiations about what that value
might be.

So, I would think, that if you're going to adopt
this section as it exists of open space, that it contains
that acquisition section, the second category. that you,
again, wait to do that until you knevw that you had the money

and the authority to begin to acquire it.
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Finally, I want to talk about technical defects,
just so that the record is clear, and if something can be
done about it prior to the adoption of this report, it can
be. 1 noted at the beginning of the report when 1 read it,
that there was 2 subcommittee of this Ccommission which
egtablished, which, apparently, drafted, did the hard work
with the Department -- the Planning Department, did the hard
work of the amendments to this plan.

The Committee is 1isted as several -- three
individuals from this commission and other individuals.

1 understand from the record at the last hearing,
that the other people who were listed as members of the
committee are not, in fact, members of the committee,
although, the report does 1ist them as members of the
committee, but they were merely members of the public who
participated in the process.

I did understand that there was a subcommittee of
this commission that did the drafting. And knowing that,
when I met with Mr. Reif and Mr. Warner, I asked if 1 could
have coples of the notices or minutes of the neetings of the
subcommittee which did the drafting, and which time, I was
told that, "No. No formal notices were given and that no
minutes were kept, and they were not available".

RBasically, the work of the Commisgion, which is

designated, is not available for me to review; and I under-
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stand, that the public had notice because there was alvways
an article in the paper when the next meeting was going to
be. But, I'm sure, Mr. Gionfriddo and I will share the same
attitude about what that notice is.

1 don't know what legal status that the
subcommittee had. I don't Know, because I haven't done the
research whether the Public Hearings of the Planning
Commission when the document is already here, take care of
vhatever problems there might have been with those Public
meetings. I don't know which members of this Commisgsion
who comprise that committee attended which neetings or why
and how the decisions vwere made at that meeting. I don't
know that because I can't see any minutes. And in 1light of
that, this Commission also ought to think about how to
develop this plan. And in 1ight of that, I'd like to ask
that old question that we always have: Why now?

It has lots of implications that that has
something to do with the election, frankly. I'm not from
Middletown. I don't knovw {f it has anything to do with the
elction or not.

I'm very familiar personally with elections. 1
xnow they do and they don't. It's hard to tell. I don't
want to say that. But I do want to say, there are some
things I've noted here. First of all, there —- this is —-

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOFFREDO: Could I
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interrupt you for a minute?

MR. BALDWIN: OSure; anytime.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT 1I,0FFREDO: Are there
minutes or records of the fact that a subcommittee of this
body was charged with helping put this thing together?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: There aren't.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LLOFFREDO: There's
nothing.

There's no record whatsoever, is that correct?

MR. REIF: That's the very first meeting, first
public hearing. The Chairman explained the status of the
committee, and I think, you ocught to talk to him about that.
He explained it very clearly. 1It's on the tape. And if
you'd like a COpY we'll give it to you.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOEFREDO: As far as I'm
concerned, I will participate not whatsoever in this at all.

T mean, this is out of order, as far as I knov.

I understand freedom of information. I understand
public policy. And this is not the way we doO about
establishing publishing it. There's got to be a record
gomewhere. I assume -- I knew the fact that a committee was
working. I knew the committee was being -- working and
that they're having neetings; members of the public were
participating. And there's no record of any of that?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Commissioner, I'11 be
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honegt with you. I assumed, that these meetings were
noticed. I did not even realize they weren't. S0. myself,
I don't have -- I do have a desire to have a Plan of
Development adopted. I'm not going to adopt it if we're
going to have a problem with technical defects as far as
whether or not we met properly or not. So that was
gsomething that I was going to raise after we -- after the
public hearing was concluded and we took a recess as to
whether or not we could adopt it, in light of what's been
raised here. I did not realize that there weren't notes
being kept of the meetings or that things vere not noticed.
I knew the meetings wvere taking place, and I assumed, people
were aware of them, and that they were properly noticed. I
did not realize that was not the case.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOFFREDO: How many
meetings werxe there?

CHAIRMAN GTONFRIDDO: Half a dozen; more.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOFFREDO: What happened
at those meetings?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I didn't attend most of
the meetings.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LLOFFREDO: Who attended?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: obviously, what happened,
was that Staff has made drafts of various sections of the

plan and they were discussed.
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1 assumed, that the meetings were noticed as sub-
committees of this body. 1 did not realize that they vere
not.

COMMISSIONER VINCENT LOFFREDO: So this is
totally out or order.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: T don't see —-- we can
continued with the public hearing. I just think 1t would be
probably inappropriate based on that for us to vote,
obviously.

Why don't we take five minutes.

{(Whereupon, cerald Rankin took over as Court

Reporter for the rest of the meeting.)
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I, Seymour Feldman, Certified Court Reporter,
hereby certify that the foregoing transcript is a true and
accurate copy of my stenographic notes of the Public
Hearing, Planning and Zoning Commission held at the Council
Chambers, deKoven Drive, Middletown, Connecticut on October

25, 1989 at 7:00 P.M.
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